Regular Meeting, Monday, September 26, 2005, continued...


REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL

CITY OF CALEDONIA, MINNESOTA

Monday, September 26, 2005

CALL TO ORDER: Following due call and notice thereof, Mayor Morey called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Room, City Hall.

ROLL CALL:
Members present: Mayor Michael J. Morey; Council Members Paul Fisch, Randi Vick, Gary Klug and Robert Standish.  Members absent: None. Consultants and City staff present: Michael Gerardy and Robert L. Nelson. Visitors present: Jeff Von Arx, Peter Gengler, Nick Gengler, Joe Rud and Jane Palen, reporter.

CONSENT AGENDA:  Following brief discussion, a motion was made by Member Vick, seconded by Member Klug, to approve the Consent Agenda items, listed below. Members voting in favor: Morey, Vick, Klug and Standish.  Opposed: None.  Abstaining: Fisch.  The motion was declared carried.

A.
MINUTES OF PAST MEETINGS: To approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held Monday, September 12 and the Special Meeting held Monday, September 19, 2005, as presented. 

B.
GAMBLING APPLICATIONS: Applications for Exempt Permit.


1.
To approve an application submitted by the Caledonia Wrestling Club to conduct 


a raffle at Caledonia High School, 825 North Warrior Avenue, on February 9, 


2006, approving a waiver of the waiting period.



2.
To approve a n application submitted by the Church of St. Mary to conduct a 


raffle at St. Mary’s School, 308 East South Street, on February 24, 2006, 



approving a waiver of the waiting period. 



3.
To approve an application submitted by the Church of St. Mary to conduct a raffle 

at St. Mary’s School, 308 East South Street, on April 7, 2006, approving a waiver 


of the waiting period

VISITORS AND COMMUNICATIONS

A.
ZONING APPLICATION – VON ARX: Jeff Von Arx, 519 South Decorah Street, reviewed his Zoning Application, proposing to locate a 10’ x 12’ utility shed to be located approximately 18.5’ from the west (front) property line, requiring a setback variance of 11.5”.  Following review of the application and noting that the proposed utility shed would be set back approximately 4’ farther than the front porch of the existing dwelling, a motion was made by Mayor Morey, seconded by Member Standish, to approve the Zoning Application granting the 11.5’ setback variance from the west (front) property line.  All members voted in favor and the motion was declared carried.

B.
RG&G FIRST ADDITION: Joe Rud and Peter and Nick Gengler reviewed the revised Preliminary Plat showing lots 1, 2 and 3 with no public roadway.  Discussion included issues such as public access, routes for water, sanitary sewer and electrical services and other issues.  Following discussions, questions and answers, a motion was made by Member Klug, seconded by Member Standish, to approve the Preliminary Plat conditioned upon illustrating a 60’ wide street right-of-way adjacent to the west boundary line of the proposed platted area and preparation of the 40’ wide easement adjacent and west of the east boundary line of the entire parcel extending from the north boundary line of Lot 1, Block 1 to the Green Acres Subdivision at the northeast corner of the Southwest ¼, Section 24, Township 102 North, Range 6W.  Further, that the water and sanitary sewer services extended from existing mains or otherwise incorporated to proposed Lots 2 and 3 would be private service lines.  All members voted in favor and the motion was declared carried.

C.
COMMUNICATIONS



1.
Southeast Minnesota Development Corporation Invitation to a training session on 


Economic Development.






2.
SEMDC News, summer 2005.
OLD BUSINESS

A.
ELECTRIC DEPARTMENT GARAGE: Mike Gerardy, Administrative Coordinator, reviewed again the tentative plan for a 31’ x 40’ garage to be located upon the drying site of the waste waster treatment plant area.  Tentative, estimated construction costs for materials are approximately $31,000.  Mr. Gerardy informed the Council that a long – term, permanent building of masonry construction would be a minimum of $350,000 having the dimensions of 60’ x 80’.  Comment was made that, while the proposed 31’ x 40’ building would be a temporary measure for housing electric department equipment, it would be permanent for the water / waste water plant equipment.  There was also a question about whether or not it would be permissible to build a garage on the drying beds since those beds were on record as part of the waste water treatment system, even though rarely used.  Following discussion, the Council by general consensus tabled the issue for further investigation and options.  

B.
POLICE DEPARTMENT TEMPORARY SECRETARIAL POSITION: Mayor Morey reported that the recommendation of Police Chief Shefelbine was to hire two persons who are employed elsewhere to work four days of the week.  Because of their employment, one party could work Mondays and Wednesdays the other could work Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Following discussion, a motion was made by Mayor Morey, seconded by Member Fisch, to appoint Mary Betz and Adrian Lengen as temporary secretaries for the Police Department during the maternity leave of Amy Hoscheit at a rate of $11.00 per hour retroactive to September 19, 2005.  All members voted in favor and the motion was declared carried.

NEW BUSINESS

A.
LIQUOR STORE STAFFING:  A motion was made by Member Fisch, seconded by Mayor Morey, upon the recommendation of Liquor Store Manager Patty Gavin to appoint Cynthia Meyer as a Liquor Store Retail Clerk effective Monday, September 19, 2005, at a starting rate of $6.50 per hour with a three month probationary period.  All members voted in favor and the motion was declared carried.

B.
SANITARY SEWER SYSTEM CONNECTIONS: Clerk Nelson reported this issue was unnecessary to be addressed by the Council because it had originally been brought to the Clerk’s Office attention by resident who believed there were two homes not connected to the Sanitary Sewer System, but upon investigation by Tony Klug, were found to be connected to the system.

C.
SNOW REMOVAL QUOTES: At this time the single quote for Snow Removal and Ice Control was opened at the meeting.  The quote was from Bonanza Grain, Inc. for the following amounts.  All amounts include the equipment with operator / driver.  




1.
Tractor – Loader: 

$98.00 per hour




2.
Motor Grader:


$100.00 per hour


3.
Dozer: 



$110.00 per hour



4.
Trucks: 


$6.25 per cubic yard hour

There being no other bids, a motion was made by Member Vick, seconded by Member Fisch, to accept the quote of Bonanza Grain for Snow Removal and Ice Control services for the 2005-2006 winter season.  All members voted in favor and the motion was declared carried.

CLERK’S REPORT

A.
UNIFORM BUILDING CODE: Clerk Nelson reported that he had attended the Houston County Public Meeting on Tuesday, September 20, for discussion of the County possibility implementing the State of Minnesota Uniform Building Code.  The vast majorities of attendees were contractors who voiced opposition to the Uniform Building Code.  Commissioner Ann Thompson informed the group other meetings may be held to more widely spread information about the code and obtain additional residents opinions on the code. 

B.
THANK YOU LETTER: Distributed with the Agenda was a copy of a Thank You Letter submitted to the Administrator, City of Pipestone who initially sent a copy of their application to their local MNDOT Office, applying for flashing beacons in advance of the crosswalk at the Pipestone Public School.  

C.
LMC SEMINAR: Clerk Nelson reported on his attendance at the League Seminar on September 15, saying that the meeting predominately addressed technology issues such as employee use of computers, cell phones, and the like.  Recommendation was made for development of policies concerning employee use of this equipment, monitoring measures and annual review of all policies.  The meeting also covered issues such as data practices, records retention, e-mails, metadata, measures to protect computer against hackers and new programs which may be imposed upon municipal police departments, as an example, CriMNet samples of policy statements were included with the seminar packet.
D.
2005 LAW SUMMARIES: Distributed with the Agenda was the Table of Contents from the 2005 Law Summaries published by the League of Minnesota Cities.  Clerk Nelson informed the Council that one book had been received from the League and would loaned out to any Council Members who were interested in reading up on any particular laws or failed bills introduced before the 2005 Legislature.

E.
REPORTED SAFETY HAZARD: Clerk Nelson reported a complaint by a resident on East Washington Street who contended that decorative plantings of a neighbor constituted a safety hazard when backing out of his driveway because vision of oncoming traffic was blocked.  Three Council Members had inspected the site and two of them concurred that visibility was impaired by the plants and height of plants growing in boulevard area.  The Council agreed by general consensus that a letter should be sent to the property owner requesting him to trim plantings to a height of approximately 3.75”.  
ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business before the Council, a motion to adjourn was made by Member Standish and seconded by Member Klug.  All members voted in favor, the motion was declared carried and the meeting then adjourned at 9:00 p.m.  The next Regular Meeting of the City Council will be held at 7:00 p.m., Monday, October 10, 2005, in the Council Room, City Hall.








____________________________________








Michael J. Morey, Mayor

____________________________________

Robert L. Nelson
City Clerk – Administrator
